

WEST WILTS MOTOR CLUB

Hon. Sec. Kay Gerken, 20 Gibbs Lease, Hilperton, Trowbridge, Wilts. BA14 7QN Club Meetings 3rd Tuesday in the month 8.00 pm Dog & Fox, Bradford-on-Avon.



kay@wwmc.co.uk www.wwmc.co.uk Phone 01225 752784
NEWSLETTER AUGUST/SEPTEMBER 2015

Errington Cup Trial Sunday 11th October Upper Farm, Langridge Lane,

Langridge, Bath BA1 9BX, start 10.30 am.

October Club Meeting Tuesday 20th October Dog and Fox, Bradford-on-Avon, Start 8.00pm

Skittles Match Friday 23rd October Provisional date!

Tuckers Grave Inn Faulkland BA3 5XF

November Club Meeting Tuesday 17th November Dog and Fox, Bradford-on-Avon, start 8.00 pm

After a gap in August due to so many of the regulars at meetings being away on various holidays we held our usual monthly meeting again this month,

There was some confusion about the start time! It has been 7.45pm but as only five were there at that time I looked up my newsletter notes and found that the start time had been changed to 8.00 pm from June. Sure enough the remainder turned up at that time, (prompt lot!). I have since looked up a past newsletter header and it said 8.15 pm, confusion she reigns. **But, the correct time is 8.00 pm; until further notice!** Enough of this waffle I hear you cry. But I have to fill the space somehow!

Seriously though, I can confirm that the Errington Cup Trial is to be held at Upper Farm as above, Brian has seen the new owner of the land and he is happy for us to use the land again and the club thanks him for that. Brian Shuttleworth is Clerk of the Course and Chris Kelly is the Secretary of the Meeting. Brian will need some help in the week preceding the meeting, we have spoken to Brian and he is not sure of the timing for help yet but if you can lend a hand give him a ring on his mobile, 07803 134161. Plus of course the essential observers please either turn up on the day and/or contact Brian or Chris.

Sadly the previous owner of the land at Upper Farm, Margaret Perry passed away earlier this summer, so there has been some uncertainty about the situation. It is worth remembering at this time that the sport of off road trials is dependent on landowners being prepared to have the events run on their land and for very little reward. It is only right that we should feel indebted to these folk and treat them and their property with respect. I am sure you all will join me in offering our condolences to Margaret's, family for their loss.

We are attempting to put on a social event and a skittles match has been proposed, just a "friendly" within the club. As not many pubs have skittle alleys these days, a suggestion came up for the good old fashioned pub Tuckers Grave which is one that still does. This is still a provisional venue and date but keep it clear if you are interested and we shall make sure everyone knows about it nearer the day.

Another social event we have run for many years is our pre-Christmas "Workers Do". We have booked the restaurant at the Dog and Fox for the evening of 10th December and invitations to attend will be passed around shortly. I have it on excellent authority (my wife's!) that Babs will be running another of her free raffles based this time on yet another new theme, some prizes have already been purchased but wild horses would not force me to divulge more!

Well I think that's about all for this time, all the best, Terry P